
Dear Member, 
 
If you were allocated a grant through the Coronavirus Relief Fund (CVRF), you may still have funds 
available for reimbursement or use in claims related to COVID-19. To check your current grant status or 
remaining balance, contact Colorado’s Department of Local Affairs (DOLA) directly. 
 
The CARES Act which established the CVRF may reimburse Special Districts, Counties, and 
Municipalities for costs that were: 
 

1. necessary expenditures incurred due to the COVID-19 public health emergency (COVID-19 
emergency);  

2. not accounted for in the budget most recently approved as of March 27, 2020 (the date of 
enactment of the CARES Act) for the State; and  

3. incurred during the period that begins on March 1, 2020, and ends on December 31, 2021.  
 
Increased Workers’ Compensation costs due to the COVID–19 public health emergency incurred during 
the period listed above also qualify as an eligible expense. This extends to first responders and critical 
health care workers that contracted COVID-19. 
 
For complete details, you can view the Coronavirus Relief Fund program guidance from the Department 
of the Treasury.  
 

 To submit an application for the CVRF, visit the Grants Portal Access, 

 For more information on the CVRF, visit DOLA’s website. 
 
Have questions for CVRF Staff? The CVRF team is hosting daily 1-hour time slots for open office hours 
that you can join virtually, or call to talk directly with their staff. You can view the schedule by clicking 
here. 
 
Please contact your regional manager at Colorado’s Department of Local Affairs with any additional 
questions or for technical support.  
 
Sincerely, 
Colorado Special Districts Property and Liability Pool 
 

https://cdola.colorado.gov/cvrf
https://home.treasury.gov/system/files/136/CRF-Guidance-Federal-Register_2021-00827.pdf
https://dola.colorado.gov/grants_portal/
https://cdola.colorado.gov/cvrf
https://cdola.colorado.gov/cvrf
https://cdola.colorado.gov/cvrf
https://cdola.colorado.gov/regional-managers

